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Annex A-  
 

 Meeting: York Health and Wellbeing Board 
4th December 2013 

 
Report From:  Judith Knapton, Head of Mental Health and Vulnerable 

Adults, Partnerships Commissioning Unit 
 
    
Report Subject:     Section 136 Health Based Place of Safety  
 
1. Introduction 

 
1.1  The purpose of this paper is to update the York Health and 
 Wellbeing Board on developments regarding s136 Health Based 
 Place of Safety (HBPOS).  
 
1.2  The intention is to commission a HBPOS from Leeds and York 
 Partnership Foundation Trust (LYPFT) as part of the overall crisis 
 service provision. The facility will be located on the main site in 
 Bootham Park Hospital in York, adjacent to acute care facilities. 
 However, the site requires capital works to achieve the 
 specification required for the S136 service. NHS Property Services 
 (NHSPS) have been working with Commissioners and LYPFT to 
 progress this work since 30th July 2013. 
 
2. Actions taken since last meeting 
 
2.1  The service specification has been agreed between VOY CCG and 
 LYPFT. 
 
2.2  LYPFT have held the last interviews as part of the recruitment 
 process. 
 
2.3 Listed Building Consent has been granted. 



NHS 
Partnership Commissioning Unit 
On behalf of  
Hambleton, Richmondshire and Whitby 
CCG 
Harrogate and Rural District CCG 
Scarborough and Ryedale CCG 
Vale of York CCG 
 

 

 
2.4 Confirmation has been received from Mansells of the Guaranteed 

Maximum Price (GMP). This has been signed off by both the Vale 
of York CCG and LYPFT 

 
2.5 Orders have been placed for the materials including windows for 

the ground floor assessment rooms. 
 
2.6 Police officers in the York area have had a briefing on the s136 

 HBPOS 
 

3. Next Steps 
 

3.1  Complete contract variation with LYPFT.   

3.2  Undertake necessary building work. 

3.3  Due for completion by 10th January.  
 
4. Recommendation 

 
For the Health and Wellbeing Board to note the content of this 
paper. 

 
 
 
 


